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CRESSAGE, HARLEY & SHEINTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Clerk’s Report  
 

Listed below is an update of issues that have been reported to the Parish Clerk as part of the public 

participation session or from direct contact. The update also includes further info on some items on 

the agenda 

 
Issue Update(s) 

Street lights  

• Updated inventory has been received for the LED lights. The lights are on 

several different MPANs (network identification numbers) with Western 

Power who are the mains distributor/controller of the supply. Western Power 

instructed the supplier, Npower, to terminate all street light MPAN s from 

01.08.2019. SC will back bill the parish council from 01.08.2019 onwards as 

that is when they took over supply. I am waiting for them to calculate the 

bill. 

 

The final MPAN is for the light in the phone kiosk. This cost £94.60 in the 

last quarter with Npower and this needs looking into further as that is a high 

cost for one light and much of it seems to be admin charges by Npower this 

being £75 of the bill. SC told me they had transferred the kiosk light to their 

supplier, but it seems this hasn’t been done yet with Western Power – I am 

following this up. 

 

Village Life • Meeting being arranged with the Village Life team. 

Housing Needs Survey 

• This is due to commence in January 2020 – paper copies will go to all 

households and there will be an online copy. SC will co-ordinate and 

analyse. The parish needs to help advertise it locally and there is an article in 

Village Life and on the website and CRAG group. 

 

Football team 

• Agreed with the team that the PC will bill them approx. termly in arrears – 

this is because they do not know match dates until a few weeks before so it 

is easier for them and the PC to bill in arrears at a rate of £35 per match 

weekend. 

 

Cressage Social Club 

• I have emailed Licensing and Planning and am awaiting a response. Cllr. 

Wild has also escalated this to a higher level within SC. 

• The appropriate agencies have been asked to intervene to stop anti-social 

behaviour of an individual in the vicinity of the club and the oak tree. 

 

Cressage Bridge 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Response received from SC “As you are aware there has been some slight 

slippage on the south side of the western approach to the bridge which has 

resulted in the kerb line moving and a crack appearing in the carriageway. 

WSP, Shropshire Council’s engineering consultants, have carried out site 

investigation works to determine the underlying ground conditions and 

cause of the crack. The investigation has been completed and a number of 

design options produced.  
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Severn Way road 

collapse 

The option chosen for the remedial works is that the affected section of road 

and kerb line are excavated and removed. A reinforced concrete beam will 

then be constructed beneath the road, which will support the edge of the 

carriageway. The kerb line and road surface will then be replaced. It is 

anticipated that the works will take approximately 5 days to complete during 

which time the road will be closed to protect the work force. 

 

The cost of the work is around £27,000. I have not yet received a date for the 

work but it should be completed before the end of the current financial 

year.” 

 

SC advised scheme has not been fully designed/costed so cannot be tied in 

with the Severn Trent road closure. 

 

 

 


